
FROM THE DESK OF 
FIRE CHIEF BRAD BRADLEY

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM:  

 January 28, 2025 

 All NWFD Team Members 

  Fire Chief Brad Bradley 

SUBJECT: Retirement of Jeff Plant (Badge # 186) 

Firefighter Jeff Plant is retiring from the Northwest Fire District on 
Saturday, March 8, 2025.  This date will mark the conclusion of 
over twenty (20) years of dedicated service to NWFD and over 
twenty-two (22) years in the fire service. 

Jeff began his fire service career in 2002 with Rural Metro Fire as a 
Firefighter/EMT.  On April 4, 2004, he joined Northwest Fire 
District as a Firefighter Recruit.  In May 2009, Jeff was promoted 
to Paramedic, a role he served in with excellence for over 13 years. 
In November 2022, he voluntarily transitioned back to the position 
of Firefighter with the same unwavering dedication that has 
defined his career. 

Jeff exemplifies the District’s mission and values, consistently 
demonstrating teamwork, excellence in job knowledge and 

performance, and genuine care for the community.  He has been honored with a Longevity 
Service Ribbon, a Special Operations Award of Merit Ribbon, a Code Save Ribbon, and 
commendations for his exemplary service in the fire service community, respectful patient 
care, positive interactions with community members, and dedication to training, 
mentoring, and supporting others within the organization. 

Please join me in thanking Jeff for his professional and selfless service to the District, its 
members, and the community we serve.  

We wish him the very best! 
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